WISCASSET BOARD OF SELECTMEN,
BOARD OF ASSESSORS & OVERSEERS OF THE POOR

JANUARY 6, 2011









(tape recorded meeting)

Present:
Bob Blagden, Vice Chairman Judy Colby, Pam Dunning, Chairman David 


Nichols, Ed Polewarczyk and Town Manager Laurie Smith

1.  Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 6 p.m.

2.  Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United States of America

3.  Route One Wiscasset
The revision of a letter to the Commissioner of Transportation, which was presented to the selectmen on January 4, was discussed.  The letter indicates the selectmen support the position of the Midcoast Bypass Task Force in proceeding with the selection of a bypass route.  The routes that would be included in the selection process are not specified.  The board declined to endorse a specific route until it was clear which routes were being considered by the MDOT, although it expressed the hope that all routes, including the southern routes, would be considered.  A change in the wording to add, “...if a true bypass of the town can be effected without bisecting the town,” was suggested.
Roy Farmer said that the best alternative for the bypass was proposed in 1978; it began at Birch Point Road and crossed Route 27 north of the high school.  This route took a minimum of properties.  

Don Jones said the issue was not whether other routes should be investigated, but whether the MDOT should move forward to complete a bypass route selection; the proposed change to the letter would be an indication the board was opposing the task force’s motion.
David Nichols read the following letter, which will be sent to the Commissioner:

David A. Cole, Commissioner

Department of Transportation

16 Statehouse Station

Augusta, ME 04333

Dear Commissioner Cole:

At the December 15, meeting of the Midcoast Bypass Task Force, your department solicited public comment on the advisability of moving forward to identify a buildable corridor for a Route One bypass of Wiscasset village or terminating planning for the project.  The Wiscasset Board of Selectmen supports the majority position of the Midcoast Bypass Task Force to move forward to complete a bypass route selection if a true bypass of the town can be effected rather than bisecting the town.

There are a number of features of the remaining alignments that are extremely burdensome to Wiscasset.  Despite the fact that Wiscasset as the primary host town will bear the greatest burden of human displacements and tax loss we urge you to more forward.

On behalf of the Wiscasset Board of Selectmen, I am

Sincerely yours,

Laurie Smith, Town Manager

David Nichols moved that the Board of Selectmen endorse the recommendation of the Transportation Committee regarding the Midcoast Bypass Task Force.  Vote 5-0-0.

4.  Adjournment

At 6:30 p.m., Pam Dunning moved to adjourn.  Vote 5-0-0.
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